
June 2024 Board Report 

 

The month is flying by quickly. I will be glad when we can get people in a couple positions to 

help ease the strain. We will look to interview for the facility manager position hopefully soon. I 

want to advertise a little longer to see if we get any more applicants. Deanne, Deb and Holly are 

doing a good job of holding down the fort in the absence of a facility manager position. They 

have been doing this long enough that they can organize themselves and get things 

accomplished.  

The gym floor is scheduled to be refinished on July 13-14th. They are coming in on the weekend 

and finishing it. It fits into their schedule of surrounding schools that they are working on this 

summer. The stage is something we will need to discuss. The estimate to sand and finish it came 

in just under $11,000. The building committee will need to meet and try and decide if that is a 

good use of our budget or if we can wait another year and see if we can pass a building fund 

levy. The weight room floor is scheduled to have the tiles removed the week after July 4th. We 

need to order replacement flooring and decide if we are going to install it ourselves or pay to 

have someone install. 

Summer School and Summer Blast are underway. We had many last minute adds to both. It 

creates some extra work on my end, but it is good to have the students in the building and 

reinforce their learning. It continues through June 27th and then picks up again July 9th - July 

25th. 

Remember that our July board meeting will include choosing committees again as well as 

President and Vice-President. One of the new duties of Vice-President will be time tracking our 

meetings. The Vice- President will have to meet with Sue Deigaard and learn this skill. Think 

about committees on which you would like to serve. 

Mr. Hetler and I met with Sue to work on goals and guardrails last week and will have one more 

meeting with her on June 21st to finish finalizing them. We will then have them on the agenda in 

July. We worked through some data to get some progress measures in place, and it should be 

food to go in July. I would like to acknowledge the extra work that Mr. Hetler has done to help 

with this task. I think it was a good and informative time to get him up to speed with some of our 

data and how to access things. 

 


